
 

 

  
SUN CITY ANTHEM COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC. 

REVERE MEN’S GOLF CLUB 
MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 11, 2020 MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

Location: Revere Golf Club 
 
 

I. OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE (Marked by X – if no X, officer was not present)  
 

X Pres:  S. Sommer X VP:  F. Tutera X Treas:   J. Desiderio 

X Sec:  K. DuMay X TournChair:  T. Cox X H-capChair:  M. Keegan 

X Mem/SocChair:  G. Keith X PastPres:   B. Frietag   

      

 
II. CONVENE MEETING:   President Sommer opened the meeting at 1:45 p.m.  There were 58 

members present.  The meeting began with a respectful tribute of silence for our Veterans. 
 
III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   On a motion by Rich Lepke, seconded by Greg Simenthal, and 

by unanimous vote, the minutes of the October 14, 2020 general membership meeting were 
approved.    

 
IV. APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT:   Joe reviewed the Treasurer’s report for the 

month of October, 2020.  On a motion by Bill Linnemeyer and seconded by Steve Stewart, and 
by unanimous vote, the Treasurer’s Report was approved.  Joe estimates that we’ll have about 
$3,650 remaining heading into December.  We can carry over $2,000.   We likely will have a 
lunch in December.   The following 2021 deposits are set up with Revere:   Member-Guest 
deposit of $1K and 2021 Christmas Party for $1K. 

 
V. PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS:   Scott Sommer commented as follows: 

- Explained we are still awaiting HOA information on how much money we can carry over 
into 2021.  

- Scott thanked Revere/Bill Klemke for donating range balls for both days of the member-
member tournament and for adding 25% (over $1,200!) to the Member-Member prize pool.  
Their generous donation led the RMGC Executive Board to unanimously agree to pay the 
prize pool in Revere Gift Cards. 

 
VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS:    
 

Tournament Committee – (Chairman T. Cox).  Please always meet at the carts prior to play.  
Today was a good example of why to do that - course changed.  Calendar is set for next 
year.  Club Championship will be in April; member-member in October.   Tom announced 
the CTP winners for today’s round. 

 
Handicap Committee – (no report) Thanked Tom Cox for all the work he’s done throughout 

the year - including the member-member tournament results. 



 

 

 
Membership-Social Committee – (Chairman G. Keith).  We have 253 members.  New 

applications are available on the website.   We must have them in by December 20 - else 
you can’t play in January.  Gary held a 50-50 raffle – Revere employees were thrilled 
with their tips from RMGC.  Thanks to those who participated. 

 
Home and Home Committee –  We need a volunteer to head up this tournament with 

Summerlin for 2021. 
 
Siena Ryder Cup Tournament Committee –   Larry Lackaye will graciously continue to head 

up this tournament. 
 
Member-Member Tournament Committee (Frank Tutera) - Frank presented money to the 

winning teams – and thanked Bill Klemke for the help that Revere provided. 
 
Revere Report –   Bill announced that Buckman’s would have a “Thanksgiving-to-go”-dinner 

to feed 4-6 people for $125 takeout.  On December 7, Buckman’s will present a new menu.  
Thanksgiving morning Revere will have a shotgun tournament; same thing on Christmas 
Eve and New Year’s Eve.  Course is working on the ball marks on the greens.   

 
Election Report –  Bill Frietag indicated we have President, VP and Treasurer candidates.  

Mike Paveza for President; Bo Gajewski for VP; and Joe Desiderio for Treasurer.  There 
were no nominations nor volunteers from the membership.  All three were unanimously 
voted into office for 2021 and 2022 terms. 

 
VII.  OLD BUSINESS:   

 
VIII. NEW BUSINESS:   

- Trophies were presented for the Club Championship (names in net/gross order): 
o Dave Weil and Art Karel in the senior-flight 
o E-Flight:  Steve Stewart and Brad Walker 
o D-Flight:  Jim McGonigle and Harold Pollnow   
o C-Flight:  Larry Lackeye and Dave Lorz 
o B-Flight:  Duane Terlinden and Greg Simenthal 
o A-Flight:  Les Eastman and Bob Koval 
o Club Championship:  Terry Martin was 1st place; Rich Lepke was 2nd. 

- Len Penn Award:   Tom Cox 
 
IX. ADJOURNMENT:   On a motion by Kevyn DuMay  and seconded by Mark Taylor, the 

meeting was adjourned at approximately 2:20pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
_____________________  
Kevyn DuMay, RMGC Secretary 
NOTE:  October 2020 Financials Attached. 



 

 

 


